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Respect for human rights in the healthcare setting leads to improved overall health and well-being of the individual. For persons with a disability, this is even more true. Adequate health leads to greater mobility, improved quality of life and self-esteem, and, therefore, a maximized level of self-empowerment. 
The concept of health concerns the physical, mental, and social well-being of individuals. It is imperative to recognize health as the combination of adequate healthcare in addition to factors relating to one’s social and environmental setting. It is crucial to understand that it is possible to have a disability and to also be healthy. Of course, in this way, it is also possible to have a disability and, because of discrimination or stigma, to receive inadequate care or to face social and environmental barriers that prevent the achievement of the enjoyment of the highest attainable standard of health.  

●IDC suggested text 2(a), (b), and (c) outline the right to equitable healthcare access for all individuals with a disability. It is important to note that healthcare must be affordable and must not be rationed or deprived on the basis of disability. It is also imperative that sexual and reproductive health services be made available for persons with a disability. Often, stigma and discrimination cause health professionals to incorrectly think these services are not important for people with a disability. 
●IDC suggested text 2(d-h) defend an individuals right to autonomy, informed consent, and confidentiality. Please also see IDC information sheet on informed consent. Persons with a disability must be given the right to choose what type and to what extent they seek healthcare. IDC suggested text clarifies these concepts and places increased emphasis on the state’s responsibility in ensuring ethical treatment of persons with disabilities. 
●IDC suggested text 2(i) and (J) deal with essential elements of healthcare services that are often found to be inadequate for individuals with a disability, specifically, accessibility of healthcare equipment and the provision of reproductive health services to promote the health and well-being of women. 
●IDC suggested text 2(l) ensures that private and public health insurance are affordable and do not discriminate on the basis of disability. This supports working group footnote 75 and is not included in the working group draft text. 

●IDC suggested text 2(o) ensures disability-specific curriculum within health professions schools and advocates for the development of health care professionals with disabilities. Health professionals must be taught to think about disability from a rights-based perspective. Additionally, the concept of “nothing about us without us” supports the development of health professionals with a disability. 
